

Ysgol Bae Baglan

Headteacher Mr R. Rees Senior Leadership Team Mr G. Williams, Mr S. Davies, Miss N. Williams Mrs K. Palmer, Mr A. Marchant, Mrs S. Rogers, Ms C. Prescott, Mrs K. Willment

> Seaway Parade, Port Talbot, SA12 7BL Tel: 01639 508540

Dear Pupil, Parent/Carer,

We would like to inform you that your child's Personalised Assessments in Numeracy Procedural and Reading have now been completed.

The feedback for these tests is now available for learners to access online. To access this information you will need to:

- Access Hwb https://hwb.gov.wales/
- Log in using your child's username and password
- Click on the "Personalised Assessment "icon
- Click on the "Learner Feedback" link
- On the left-hand side of the screen you can access the feedback for tests sat in May or June of this year.

These reports are interactive and can be used by you and your child to see the questions that they coped well with but more importantly the types of questions that your child had difficulty with.

If your child has not yet completed the assessment in either Numeracy or Reading, then efforts will be made before the end of term to ensure that they do complete them. However, if for any reason this is not possible, this will not impact their future studies.

A document with information on how they feedback your child's progress for all three of the national tests; Numeracy (Procedural) and Reading can be accessed <u>here.</u>

If you would like more information on the Personalised Assessments, please use the link below which will take you to the government website:

https://hwb.gov.wales/curriculum-for-wales/reading-and-numeracy-assessments/personalised-assessments-information-for-parents-and-carers.

Yours faithfully,

Mr G Williams
Deputy Headteacher.